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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Families, 

It has been so great to see students starting to really settle into the new 

school year and see the development of some great learning routines so early 

in the year.  

I know that students and staff have been very busy working with each other 

in the development of these essential behaviors and expectations across all 

areas of the curriculum, with a particular emphasis on English and 

Mathematics.  

One of the key initiatives supporting the development of this consistent 

approach has been through the creation of our own First 20 Days of Reading, 

Writing and Mathematics documents here at our school. This ensures that 

from day 1 of the school year, all classes are engaging in establishing 

consistent high quality and research-based practices.  

Further details regarding the implementation process in the delivery of high-

quality practices centered on English instruction will be covered in our 

upcoming Literacy Parent Information Session. This is scheduled for 

Wednesday 1st March. I would encourage all parents across the school to 

attend with their child if they can. This session will be invaluable in learning 

more about how you can support your child at home and will provide families 

with greater insight into this vital part of the curriculum. 

Have a great rest of your week everyone. I look forward to seeing you all in 

and around the school. 

Yours sincerely 

John Mifsud 

 

      

 

February 16th, 2023 

Key Dates 

--- 

Literacy Parent Information 

Session 

Wednesday 1st March 

3:45pm- 4:45pm 

--- 

Meet the Teacher Night  

Monday 6th March 

BBQ 4PM – 5:45PM 

--- 

Swimming Program -Grade 

¾, 4/5 & 6 

Monday 27th February – 

Friday 10th March  

--- 

Labour Day- Public Holiday- 

(No School) 

Monday 13th March  

--- 

Harmony Day Celebration 

Wednesday 22nd March 

9:00am – 10am 

--- 

Prep Picnic 

Thursday 30th March 

--- 

Last Day Term 1 

Thursday 6th April 

Early Dismissal 

2:15PM 

--- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL UPDATE 

 It’s hard to believe that we are already in Week 3 of term, with lots of exciting events 

happening around the school. The new preps have settled in well to school and are learning 

lots. It’s great to be in classes each day and see how much our students are loving school. 

Speaking of new preps, classroom teacher Rachel Orellana has organised a Picnic for our 

preps and their parents on the 30th March for sessions 1 and 2. More information will be 

sent out to prep families in the coming weeks, but put this date aside. It will provide 

parents of prep students with a great opportunity to network with each other as well as 

hear from their child’s teacher.  

Swimming Program update:  

The 10 day intensive swimming program for Grades 3/ 4, 4/ 5 and 6 will be commencing 

on the 27th February. Students will be participating in group based swimming lessons at 

Maribyrnong Aquatic Centre. Students who are not attending will complete an alternative 

activity back at school during this program.  

NAPLAN: 

The NAPLAN assessments for students in Grades 3 and 5 will be taking place much earlier 

this year. These assessments will run later this term (March 15th – 27th) and will take 

place during the morning sessions for students in Grades 3 and 5). If there is a reason that 

you would not like your child to participate, please contact me as soon as possible to 

discuss this. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LITERACY INFORMATION NIGHT 

We look forward to seeing lots of parents attend our upcoming Literacy Information 

Night. We will share how we implement a balanced approach to Literacy instruction at 

our school. Including the incredible success that we have had in the implementation of 

the synthetic phonics program - Sounds Write. We are sure that families will take away 

lots of practical tips, hints, and strategies to support your child’s learning at home. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNUAL PRIVACY REMINDER FOR OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for 

standard school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy 

Policy. 

Please take time to read our school’s collection notice, found on our website here. 

We ask parents to also review the guidance we provide on how we use Google Workspace 

for Education safely at the school and what parents can do to further protect their child’s 

information. If after reviewing the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding 

your child using Google Workspace for Education], please contact the school. 

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for 

parents. This information is also available in ten community languages: 

• Amharic 

• Arabic 

• Dari 

• Gujarati 

• Mandarin 

• Somali 

• Sudanese 

• Turkish 

• Urdu 

• Vietnamese 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.ardeerps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/schoolsprivacypolicyenglish.pdf
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/26/details
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/26/details
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW OSHC PROVIDER- THEIRCARE 

Our school has partnered with an independent provider called TheirCare to provide exceptional Outside 

School Hours Care services for our school community. 

The program is available for all children at Ardeer Primary School from 6:30am until 8:30am in the 

morning and from 3:15pm until 6:30pm each school day. 

During School Holidays & Pupil Free Days the service will operate from 6:30am until 6:30pm. 

Families wishing to use this service can visit the TheirCare website: www.theircare.com.au 

Families are eligible for a Government Rebate called the Child Care Subsidy which can reduce the cost per 

session by up to 85%. 

More information can be obtained by contacting the school or ringing TheirCare Support Team on 1300 

072 410. 

TheirCare provides a stimulating and safe environment for all children. During sessions, children develop 

life-skills, friendships, confidence and creativity through play-based programs. 

 

 

Please find a Welcome Video YouTube Link below: 

 

 

YouTube Link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PIme1bzi_8w 



 

 

 

 

  

NAPLAN 2023 

NAPLAN testing will occur for our Year 3 and 5 a bit earlier than in previous years. The NAPLAN test period will 

begin on the 15th of March 2023 and run for approximately 2 weeks.  

Please find some parent information below regarding the NAPLAN assessment. Our Year 3 and 5 teachers will be 

working with students in preparation for NAPLAN and will undergo practice testing through the NAPLAN 

demonstration site. This will ensure that students are familiar with the technology used for these online tests. If 

you have any further questions regarding NAPLAN please contact Chris O’Brien via the school office. 

 

 



 

  



 

 

Grade 6 have been learning new warm-up games. 

One example is called Place Value Wars. 

You need:  

2 players (you can adapt this game for more players) 

Deck of cards (note: all face cards = 0, A = 1, 10 = 1) 

Something to write with such as a pencil 

Paper 

(we used whiteboards and whiteboard markers) 

Drawn up Place Value table. An example of a 4 digit number is below. 

Thousands Hundreds Tens Ones 
    

 

How to play: 

Aim: to create the highest number 

Don’t forget to wish your opponent good luck! 

The deck of cards is placed face down in between the 2 players. 

Player 1 flips over a card. The card needs to be put in a place value column which will create the highest 

number possible. 

Player 2 then takes their turn. 

Keep selecting cards until all places on the table have been filled. 

The winner is the person who has created the largest number. 

Tips: If you have a low number, such as 1, 2 or 3, put them into the Ones place. 

If you select a 4, 5 or 6, we recommend you place them into the Tens place or Hundreds place. 



 

If you select a 7, 8 or 9, we recommend you place them into the Thousands place. 

Any age can play this game. It can be changed to have less or more places to create 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7 or more digit numbers. You just need 

to also add or remove places on the table such as Ones, Tens, Hundreds, Thousands, Tens of Thousands, Hundreds of Thousands, Millions 

etc.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All families were sent letters with their own 

unique code. Please download the Compass 

app and connect ASAP. Important reminders, 

updates, letters, notes etc. will be circulated via 

this platform throughout 2022. Please contact 

the office if you require a new sign in. 

Please follow us on Instagram 

Ardeer.PS 

GET CONNECTED 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


